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Principal’s Message 

Term 2 Week 8  June 6th 2024 

53 Macedon Street , Sunbury 3429 

9740 7344 

Dear Parents, 

 

Winter has definitely set in now and the days are cold, dark and short! It 
has been great to see so many students wearing the OLMC jackets and 
beanies which look and feel so warm. Just a reminder that while these 
items are not compulsory, all beanies, scarves and gloves must be school 
colours without logos other than OLMC. 

 

With only three weeks left of term 2, there are many exciting events and much learning to 
take place: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Yet again I must remind parents that safety is paramount and 
to take care outside the school, particularly in Jackson Street. 
Please only park in designated parking bays. The white stripes 
near the corner of Jackson Street and Macedon Street is a NO 
PARKING area. I am shocked that a child or car has yet to be hit 
by people pulling up in this area. It is too close to the corner to 

be safe to reverse or turn. As this is outside of the school grounds it is out of my 
hands. I can only implore people not to park there. The council have been informed. 
If you see someone doing the wrong thing please do not approach them but feel free 
to contact Hume Council or the police. 

7th June   Feast of the Sacred Heart Mass in OLMC church at 12pm – everyone welcome  

10th June    King’s Birthday Holiday 

12th June   Winter Sports Round Robin for Year 5 and 6 students 

13th &14th June Year 3/4 Camp 

17th & 18th June   Discovery Expo Prep-6  

18th &19th June  Eucharist Family Faith Evening – all year 4 students who are receiving the Sacra    

           ment of Eucharist this year are to attend one of these evenings with a parent 

20th June   Prep Excursion to Legoland 

20th June   3/4s visiting Salesian College to see Alice in Wonderland 

21 June    OLMC Bake Stall Fundraiser (see flyer) 

22nd & 23rd June  Year 4 students to attend one of the masses to receive their Lord’s Prayer card in  

             preparation for Eucharist 

24th June   Reports will be available for you to access – you will receive a link from nforma 

245h & 26th June  Parent/Teacher/Student Conferences – booking information to follow 

28th June    Term 2 ends at 1:30pm 



 

 

There are more and more students arriving at school after 8:50am. If your 
child arrives after this time they must be signed in at the office. Do not drop 
them and drive off, even if the gates are still open. It is very disruptive to have 
so many children arriving late in the classroom. A late arrival should be an ex-
ception, not the rule, but it seems to be the same children arriving late on a 
regular basis which is disruptive to their start of the day and their learning. It is 
your obligation to sign your child in, not the responsibility of the office staff. If 
this continues parents will receive a phone call to come back and sign in. 

 

There is never a dull moment with staffing at schools across Victoria at the moment. It is a climate that I 
have never experienced in my 34 years in education. We have been able to recruit some amazing teach-
ers over the past 7 years that I have been at OLMC but we are seeing a shift across the state in teachers 
wanting more part time work and there are so few applicants every time a principal posts a recruitment 
advertisement. We have a few changes already for next term and I hope to be able to make all announce-
ments in the coming weeks. So far we have Kerryn Green returning to Kismet PS and Hayley Penno will 
teach 3/4 full time next term. Kiera McMahon will teacher their year 5 class from Monday to Thursday. 
This means we are in search of a Performing Arts teacher as well as someone to teacher year 5 on Fridays 
next semester. With Evelyn Sfyris heading off on long service leave for semester 2, we have also adver-
tised for someone to teach year 5 on Monday-Wednesday. If you know anyone who would be interested 
in joining our wonderful community please send them my way.  

 

Congratulations to our 7 students who competed at the Divisional Cross 
Country Carnival. Some amazing results were achieved and we are so proud 
of all the children. A special mention to Ruby Stepanoski who was the winner 
of her age group and to Abbey Nicholls who finished second. Well done also 
to Lucille Caruana (6th), Lachlan Nott (28th), Hannah Zudetich (4th), Tillie Kil-
kenny (13th) and Audrina Cole (9th). 

 

 

 

Tomorrow is the Feast of the Sacred Heart and we will be celebrating a 
whole school Mass at 12pm in our church. The feast of the Sacred Heart al-
ways falls on a Friday. The devotion especially emphasises the unmitigated 
love, compassion, and long-suffering of the heart of Christ towards humani-
ty.  

 

Happy birthday to everyone who is celebrating their special day this week. May it be filled with love and 
joy. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

God bless, 

Julie 

Clementine Tranter  Mia Deemer    Kieran Nevin 

Kaide Fuss   Patrick Hansen-Nguyen        Marley Law 



 

 

Prep B 

Ethan O'Neill   

For displaying the school value of Respect. In the classroom you are respectful of 

others. You show active listening in group discussions and work collaboratively 

with your peers   

Prep R Lucrezia 

Francese    

 For being a thoughtful class member who shows a willingness to help others. 

Lucreazia will help without being asked to. You are a great example to others!  

 1/2BR 

Olivia Grech   

For displaying the disposition of self motivation for taking responsibility for her 

learning. She has shown, in several ways, that she is ready to learn and continues 

to share her thoughtful ideas with the class! We are so proud of your 

efforts!  Keep shining your bright light Olivia.  

1/2AZ 
Jeslyn Chacko   

 In recognition of the determination you display during Mathematics and your 

willingness to have a go and step into the learning Pit. Well Done Jeslyn.  

1/2R 
Tui James   

 For being a risk taker and attempting all learning tasks independently. Keep up 

the amazing effort Tui!  

3/4CT 
Juling Esmaquel  

 For being a super model of our school’s 3 R’s and ensuring our classroom is a 

happy place to be!  

3/4D 

Harry Zabielski    

 Harry shows great leadership  in Year 3/4D.  He always tries his hardest and 

wants to learn.  He wants to answer questions and share his understanding.  Har-

ry wrote a great story called The Gate where he showed that he is beginning to 

use quotation marks well.  

3/4G 
Mia Deemer  

 For confidently sharing her ideas, opinions and connections during whole class 

discussions. You were kind and patient with your classmates, and very helpful to 

Mrs Green when solving a technology problem in the classroom! Thankyou, Mia!  

5MP 

Bonnie Grant   

  For demonstrating a positive growth mindset and persisting with tasks when 

faced with challenges and adapting her approach to ensure her learning success. 

Your hard work and dedication towards all learning areas has been motivational 

for your peers and inspirational to see. Keep up the great work Bonnie.   

5SB  Macey Carlyle 
  For using the disposition of risk taking to answer questions about fractions and 

decimals.  

6C 

Molly Russell 

We are proud to recognize Molly’s hard work and dedication in mastering the 

concept of equivalent fractions. Your persistent effort and determination to un-

derstand and progress in this area of mathematics have been excellent.  

6FP Mason Pedder 
 For displaying the learning disposition of determination when solving maths 

problems and his willingness to help others. Fantastic work, Mason!  

Student Recognition Award 
Week 7 

 



 

 

Prep B 
Alexia Mikhail 

For her determination and perseverance with her writing. Alexia has been work-

ing so hard to sound out each word and has a ‘keep trying’ attitude when she 

makes a mistake. Well done Alexia!   

Prep R 

Eddie Douglas   

 For his commitment to learning letters, sounds and star words. Your dedication 

and success have contributed to your terrific reading progress. You are a super 

star!  

1/2BR 
Raphael Aphram  

For showing great enthusiasm in his writing about Clouds and displaying Stew-

ardship by collecting rubbish and cleaning up our school. Keep up the good work 

Raphael. We are so proud of you!  

1/2AZ 
Aaron Munslow   

 For being a wonderful role model for 1/2 AZ and always displaying the 3R's - Re-

spect, Responsibility and Resilience in the classroom. Well Done Aaron! 

1/2R 
 Rebecca Jesson   

 For showing respect to others by including and caring for students and teachers 

when they need help. Thank you for everything you do Rebecca!  

3/4CT Maggie McClaffer-

ty   

  

 For displaying the learning disposition of self motivation and writing an awesome 

science report on her investigation, "Do all Materials Sink? Keep up your passion 

for writing Maggie!  

3/4D 
Isabella Scicluna    

 Isabella is a young lady who always shows those around her great respect.  She 
has worked extremely hard to develop her understanding of forces and she pre-
sented an excellent experiment on the effects of vinegar on an egg. 

3/4G 

Emme Betts  

 You displayed amazing adaptability, positivity and independence when embark-

ing on your solo science investigation this week. I loved your enthusiasm and ex-

citement when exploring how different sized slinkies descended the staircase, 

and I was particularly impressed with your recording of results. Excellent experi-

menting, Emme!  

5MP 

Chloe Cosham    

 For employing growth mindset strategies and demonstrating resilience when 

she felt stuck in the learning pit. Keep up the great work Chloe.  

5SB 
Audrina Cole   

  For keeping an open mind and giving challenging tasks a go.  

6C 
Mariam Abou-Eid 

In recognition of your outstanding leadership. You consistently demonstrate the 
school values of respect and responsibility. You listen attentively and always seek 
opportunities to help others. You are doing an excellent job as Penola House 
leader. 

6FP 

Lina Luca   

 For using prior knowledge and a positive mindset to be a confi-

dent Mathematician and enhancing our learning community by teaching others.   

Student Recognition Award 
Week 8 



 

 

Dear Parents and Families,  

We would love to share our learning and discoveries with you!  

When: Monday 17th June 2:30- 4:15 or Tuesday 18th June 8:30-9 

Where: The classrooms @ OLMC  

Come along 
and discover 
for yourself! 



 

 



 

 



 

 

Report Student Absences 

absent@olmcsunbury.catholic.edu.au 

Term 1 :   

 Start: Monday 29th January  

 Finish: Thursday 28th March  (1:30pm finish) 
(Easter March 29– April 1) 

 

Term 2 :    

Start: Monday 15th April  

 Finish: Friday 28th June (1:30pm finish) 

 

Term 3:     

Start: Monday 15th July          

Finish: Friday 20th September   (1:30pm finish) 

 

Term 4:     

Start: Monday 7th October      

Finish: Tuesday 17th December (1:30pm finish) 
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OLMC BELL TIMES 

8.50am        First bell/move to class 

11.00-11.30am Recess time 

1.30pm  Eating time 

1.40 – 2.20pm Lunch time 

3.15pm  End of school day

   

PTFA News 

 

The children were so excited when the cookies were delivered to their classrooms for morning tea yester-
day for our FUN FOOD DAY. Thank you to Michelle from Michelle's Macaron & Sweets for baking almost 
300 delicious cookies! 
 
We are super excited to finally share the details with you regarding our very first OLMC BAKE STALL FUND-
RAISER to be held on Friday June 21st. Please see the attached flyer for the finer details. Your child will also 
bring home the information along with the label that will need to be stuck onto your item. We cannot wait 
to see the creations donated to our bake stall! The students that donate a baked item are asked to bring 
along $5 to purchase a baked item from the stall.  
 
 
Any questions please don't hesitate to send me a message @  

ptfa@olmcsunbury.catholic.edu.au 
 

 
Courtney! 

mailto:ptfa@olmcsunbury.catholic.edu.au


 

 

Diversity & Wellbeing News 

Connected Parenting Webinar with Lael Stone 
This was a wonderful opportunity to gain tips and strategies to connect with our children, empathise with 
their 'big emotions' and have a think about the role we have as parents to model positive responses to 
everyday scenarios.  
For those that were unable to attend the webinar on Monday or for those that would like to review it, 
please find the replay link below. 
Danielle Jongebloed 
Mental Health and Wellbeing Leader 
https://au01web.zoom.us/rec/
play/5EQrEvdjWVC2rj_lQuIT7ov5oJ5Os0JgOPLzKVjCdEPNWtGc4R7feksYIoGqfRh4UisNhRx0oSuM3g
8v.dPo8UUPo9TScAE-Y?
canPlayFromShare=true&from=share_recording_detail&continueMode=true&componentName=rec-
play&originRequestUrl=https%3A%2F%2Fau01web.zoom.us%2Frec%2Fshare%
2Fv1yxm2nL2B4a3UwCor2TPQAxG2jaudFz5c5smbdK6Wj46y1lM-
HHrH97hOmTEelj.pNe64DhiFVN3MhX- 



 

 

7th June Shohani Douglas 
Chris O’Neill 
Danni Bekker 

14th June Tracey Kilkenny 
Lucy Evans 
Shanie Duhau 
  

21st June Kelly Xerri 
Nat Grant 
Nikki Munslow 

Our Lady of Mount Carmel Canteen Roster Term 2    2024 

Thank you for volunteering to help in the canteen, it 

would be impossible without you. Please arrive at 

the canteen at 10.00am your assistance will be re-

quired until around 2.00pm. If you have long hair 

please tie it up and remember to sign in at the of-

fice with your current WWC. 

If you are unable to attend your rostered day 

please SMS Sylvana on 0412429600 as soon as 

possible so a replacement can be arranged. 

I look forward to seeing you all. 

Sylvana Doricic 

 

 

 

We are pleased to advise that OLMC now has Centrepay available for fee payments. 

If you have a Centrelink account you can set up a deduction for School fees by one of the 

following ways: 

*via your Centrelink online account via MyGov 

*using the Express Plus Centrelink mobile app 

*by contacting the Agency 

The minimum Deduction amount for Centrepay is $10. 

For further information, please contact Melissa Bonavia at the School Office. 



 

 

1 Macedon Street Sunbury  

salesian@noone.com.au 



 

 

HAVE YOU SEEN THE OLMC RECYCLING CENTRE? 

IT’S LOCATED IN THE SCHOOL OFFICE FOYER.   

WE ARE NO LONGER COLLECTING BREAD TAGS 
BUT ARE STILL COLLECTING OLD PENS AND TEXTAS, 
USED BATTERIES, ANY ORAL WASTE PACKAGING AND MEDICINE 
BLISTER PACKS. 

Lets do our bit and help save the planet—it’s easy, just  

collect these items and drop them in at our Recycling bins 
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